
 
 
 

SHARON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
Draft until approved at the next regular meeting 

 
A special meeting of the Sharon BOS was held on December 6, 2021 at 3:00PM at the Town Hall.  
Present were the three Selectmen, Brent Prindle and the secretary. 
 
First Selectman Colley called the meeting to order at 3PM. 
 
With Barclay Prindle, a Regular Member of the Planning and Zoning Commission, having moved to 
Florida creates a vacancy.  Larry Moskowitz, the longest standing Democratic Alternate Member, is 
interested in being moved up.  Mr. Jones commented on Mr. Prindle’s leadership on this Commission 
and his contribution to the community.  He thanked Mr. Prindle for his years and years of service.  Mr. 
Jones made a motion to appoint Larry Moskowitz as a Regular Member of the Sharon P & Z Commission 
with a term to November 21, 2023, seconded by Mr. Flanagan.  In the discussion, it was stated that both 
Town Committee Chairs will be notified of the Alternate Member position vacancy to get a 
recommendation to the BOS, who makes the appointment to fill the vacancy.  This will also be put on 
the Town Website as an Unaffiliated voter could be appointed.  Vote taken on motion – unanimously 
carried.  
 
With nothing further, Mr. Flanagan made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Jones, with all in favor.  
The meeting was adjourned at 3:06. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Tina Pitcher, Town Secretary 
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